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Please consider going to al-anon.org and contributing 
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meetings.  We in Al-Anon say “contribution” because we 
are contributing to our own fellowship that provides us 
with so much opportunity for recovery!  
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✰Office volunteers are: Julie C, Vivian M, Nancy H,  Kathy B, Susan H & Kathleen M✰ 
 

CLEVELAND AL-ANON COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting of  

December 18, 2020 
 
The meeting began at approximately 7:05 p.m. with the Serenity Prayer.  The meeting was conducted 
via Zoom.  There were 15 people in attendance.  
 
The minutes of the November 20, 2020, meeting were read, with a correction to the second paragraph 
under the Public Outreach section under (2) of that paragraph to remove the words "which would 
best be from a budget" and to replace them with "but there is no certain amount of value…" 
 
Motion was then made to accept the minutes as read. 
 
VOLUNTEERS/OFFICE REPORT:  

1. Vivian remarked that the inventory of the office is almost done.  A question was raised 
asking if there were any new volunteers, and she answered that there were none. 

 
TREASURER'S REPORT: Merri presented her report for November (attached to these minutes). 
Highlights included (a) total deposits of $2,372.41, (b) literature sales of $330.24, (c) donations of 
$1,360.00, and (d) sales taxes paid of $65.49.  Donations from the following groups and individuals 
included: Debra H., Make a Better Day, Lyndhurst Wednesday Morning, Monday Al-Anon 
Discussion, Brunswick New Day, Friday AM Westlake Al-Anon, and the National Philanthropic 
Trust (from an anonymous Al-Anon donor). 
 
HILITES: Mary Jo gave her report.  
 
1. She asked all groups in the Greater Cleveland area to click on the survey appearing four 

times (same survey) throughout the HiLites newsletter.   It is the Council's way of trying 
to stay up to date with what the groups are temporarily doing during the pandemic 
(inactive, meeting in person, on phone conferencing, electronically meeting through 
video).   Please note any time changes also and CMA and Group Rep. information.   The 
survey is completely confidential.  If you make a mistake, take it again!   It's better to 
have a group in the survey twice (or more) than not at all.   Thank you so much! 

 
2. A discussion followed concerning a question of confidentiality in printing the Zoom number 

in the HiLites. 
 
ALATEEN: Gary gave his report.  He remarked that not much is going on now. 
 

1 

Intergroup News ​Cleveland Intergroup Council meets at 7:00 PM at ​Vincent 
Charity Hospital Rosary Hall Building 2nd Floor Room 203 -W 2351 East 
22nd Street Cleveland, Ohio 44115 

 
                        Officers & Committee Chairs 

 
Chairperson:  Betty                                Office: ✰Volunteers                Alateen: Gary & Sara 
Secretary: Sheila                                   World Service                          Website: Ray 
Treasurer:   Merri                                   Public Information: Regina     ​ ​HiLites: Mary Jo  
                                                               Archives: Vivian  



 

PUBLIC OUTREACH: Regina gave her report as follows: 
 
The Public Outreach committee had a conference call meeting on December 2, 2020 at 3:00 PM. 
There were five members in attendance.  We started with the Serenity Prayer. One member said she 
needed to remove herself from the committee and would continue public outreach in a manner she 
had been doing for years. This was agreeable and appreciated for the work that will still be carried 
on. The new emphasis was on distribution  of Al-anon Faces Alcoholism being distributed to the 
other six counties under the Greater Cleveland Public Outreach realm.  A further investigation will 
be done concerning the suburban libraries. Nancy will be checking on the purchase of a rubber stamp 
with the same information on it as the labels. This would be cost effective and less time consuming. 
It was announced that the Intergroup passed a budget of $2,000 for  Public Outreach. There would 
also be an inquiry about any deadlines needed to spend the budget. Other expenses besides the AFA's 
could be magnets, pencils and pens for distribution at fairs from our table. Postage is another need 
from time to time. Pricing for these items will be forthcoming. The meeting was adjourned at 
approximately 3:52 PM. 
 
The next meeting was December 16, 2020 at 4:45 PM. There were two members present. The main 
topic was the AFA's with a few calculations. Linda Marie researched the number of libraries in the 
remaining six counties which totaled 32. Ronni researched the Cleveland branches and that totaled 
29. To get five copies out to this 305 total would cost approximately $104 (25 copies for $8).  The 
neon flyer from the office provided by Nancy reminded us of the wonderful business cards. This 
would be the more feasible way to get our contact information to the many organizations listed on it. 
Our next inquiries include: how many business cards are in the office, how much does it cost to get 
more, and if the office buys 2021 AFA's in January, could the  Public Outreach team get the 
remaining 2019 to distribute as we see fit?   There was a reminder that once we are able to have 
public fairs again, that we purchase fresh candy for the table and hopefully the other incentives will 
be present as well. The meeting was adjourned at 5:29 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Regina F., Public Outreach Coordinator 
 
GREATER CLEVELAND AL-ANON WEBSITE:  The website clevelandal-anon.org received 
621 clicks, most comingin for “upcoming events”, second to “electronic meetings”, followed by 
“meetings by day”.  The devices used were: 332 mobile phones, 267 desktop computers, and 22 
tablets.  There were 616 clicks from the United States, 2 from an unknown region, and 2 clicks from 
Australia.  All the searches were web searches. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Jan S. presented a report on her efforts in obtaining 2021 insurance renewals 
for the Cleveland office as well as for Al-Anon Family Groups of Ohio as follows: 
 
1. Greater Cleveland Al-Anon - package renewal 1/9/2021-22 - Merri and I received by email a 

copy of the package policy renewal for the office.  The "package" basically consists of 
coverage for property at the Lakewood office and liability for our operations.  The liability 
section is NOT limited to the office, so we are OK if we are at some point able to re-start our 
in-person events such as the workshop, picnic, fundraiser, etc.  The premium decreased by 
$38 from last year, and I left a call for the agent to ask if there were any other changes we 
need to know. 

 
2. Spring Workshop – Mary Jo gave a status report on the workshop, scheduled for February 20, 

2021.  She is currently looking for volunteers to serve as temporary "sponsors" to handle 
each step.  There will be one sponsor for each step.  Fifteen minutes will be allotted for the 
speaker for each step, with a half-hour allotted for discussion afterwards.  There will be a live 
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link (on our website).  The workshop will be focused on Steps 1-5, and How Al-Anon Works 
will be the book used.  Early registration can be done through hilites.clev.ais@gmail.com.  

 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
1. There was a discussion concerning the maturity of one of the CD's the office has and current 

rates.  Betty will also check with the bank to find out their procedures on in-person visits (if 
necessary) to change signatories on the accounts.  

 
2. Mary Jo will present her report as liaison to the Ohio Assembly in January. 
 
3. A question was raised concerning the use of the office Zoom account for the District Reps. to 

use to keep in touch with their Group Reps.  A discussion followed, and Merri offered to host 
the sessions if the groups desired to meet by Zoom.  Information will need to be obtained, 
such as telephone numbers, etc. for the Group Reps. as well as information for the current 
mailing addresses (CMA's) of the group if there is no Group Rep.  

 
 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

2/20/21 Spring Workshop on Sponsors Steps 1-5  9 a.m. 2 p.m. Zoom 
3/2021 Area World Service Conference (AWSC) – TBA Zoom 
5/2021 Spring Assembly – date and time to be determined Zoom 
6/25-27/21 Ohio Area Conference – Youngstown/Boardman, Ohio Zoom 
 

 

 
Motion was made to close the meeting at 8:45 p.m., with the Lord's Prayer following.  The next 
meeting will be held on January 15, 2021, via zoom. All are welcome to attend - Meeting ID is863 
9482 8658#. Or dial by phone 929-205-6099 followed by the meeting ID. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Sheila C., Secretary  

 

 
Please announce at meetings: 

We need your help! 
Greater Cleveland really needs current updates on your group!  Please 

click here to  fill out a survey about your current meeting status.  We realize 
conditions may be temporary (inactive due to church closings, phone or 

video conferencing etc.) We will keep all information completely 
confidential. 
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You can never win by trying to even the score.  To be self-confident is to be rich.  

 
 
 

 

 
 

Contact Ginny C. at ​chairman@ohioal-anon.org  
 
From OHIO AFG 
 
The Calendar on the Ohio Al-Anon website: 
 ​Ohio Area Assembly Calendar 
Current Chairman 
Past Delegate Panel 55  

Our Members: Our Hope for the Future 
Our Spiritual Principles in Action 

Living Our Spiritual Principles 
Realizing Our Spiritual Principles 
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